

## **MEETING AGENDA**

- 1. Call to Order: 12:04 PM
- 2. Roll & Verification of Quorum(4): 6/6

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Tache	sgdisabilitycaucus@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Vice-Chair Borges	sga_hm1@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Beaumont	sgachps1@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Hall	sga_sci5@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Salerno	sgasci11@ucf.edu	Р	Р
Senator Wangen	sgaecs9@ucf.edu	Е	E
Disability Coalition Rep	disabilitycoalitionUCF@gmail.com	Р	Р
UCF YDSA Rep	ucfydsa@gmail.com	А	A

- 3. Approval of the Minutes: E Disability Caucus Meeting Agenda 6/28/2022 ; Approve by GC
- 4. Approval of the Agenda: Approve by GC
- 5. Open Forum:
  - a. None
- 6. Announcements from the Chair:



- a. I met with Sierra to discuss sickle cell awareness month, black caucus is going to be leading the projects. We decided to mainly focus on trying to get testing available on campus.
  - i. Campbell: In situations like this it is better to raise some kind of awareness and information.
  - ii. Tache: I completely agree (:
- 7. Announcements from the Vice-Chair:
  - a. Just let me know if you guys want me to change anything! I am open to accessibility changes, such as bigger font.
- 8. Announcements from Caucus Members:
  - a. Campbell: I am the sitting rep for disability coalition. Was also the rep in the 2022 spring semester
  - b. Restructuring due to being inactive. Will hold elections in front of our members. Exciting things are coming in the Fall semester!!
- 9. Announcements from Non-Caucus Members
  - a. none
- 10. Old Business:
  - a. none
- 11. New Business:
  - a. Setting Fall Priorities
    - i. Tache: Promotional item lists?
      - 1. Salerno: FAO is working on a list and companies UCF uses a lot lower price. Created presentation for Latin RSOs, maybe do accessibility ones?
      - 2. Borges: Agrees with Salerno, FAO's policy does explain quite a bit. There is a cap on promotional items though.
      - 3. Tache: yDSA is open to new promotional items (condoms, etc.) for tabling. How do you feel about supporting ideas like fentanyl testing strips as promotional material?
      - 4. Campbell: I don't have any issues with it.
      - 5. Salerno: POI the women's caucus is working with SU to see if we can provide drug-testing strips to provide in local bars. Last update:



Director Falco looking to do it in the Union. MASS has bags of condoms - donate to yDSA? I have a contact that does safe-sex workshops.

- 6. Tache: \$0.95 per test is the quote they got for the fentanyl testing strips(?)
- Salerno: resolution? Have it come out of the University's budget, not ours. GreenDot and Victim Service already do things related to this. Affects more than just students with disabilities.
- 8. Tache: both might be good. Do FAO one now, more urgent. In fall, make it part of the conversation.
- ii. Tache: Collaboration with LGBTQ+ Caucus on Monkeypox vaccine.
  - 1. Everyone: in support.
- iii. Informal 12:33
  - 1. A discussion about changes in leadership was had.
  - 2. 🗉 Ex-Officio List: Disability Caucus
  - 3. Update on Priorities:
    - Interpreters: follow up with Shane, he has been working on it -FAO has also been open to possible changes in Spending Policy.
    - b. RSO Accessibility Training: Webcourse would be easiest, KORT could promote to RSOs.
    - c. Electric Wheelchair Charging Stations: Done! Email Director Myer to follow up.
    - d. Reporting Form: Not sure as of now.
    - e. Disability Commons: Not started. Coalition is pushing for one, Caucus willing to help where we can, please keep us updated!
    - f. Salerno: Audible Crosswalks, we need more!
    - g. Hall: Live Oak polling site for elections.
    - h. Campbell: peer advisors?
- iv. Formal 12:57
- 12. Member Discussion:



- a. Borges: Dean Meetings bring up issues with accessibility! Also, we should look into update our page on the website, it's pretty bare.
- 13. Miscellaneous Business:
  - a. Vice-Chair Election
    - i. Nominations
      - 1. Senator Borges
    - ii. Speech
    - iii. Questioning
      - 1. Campbell: We saw some issues when it came to existing gaps for the minutes. Will you improve the quality of the meeting Minutes so that they are accessible to all students?
        - a. Borges: I am the chair of a fiscal commitee so I am aware how crucial minutes are. I will ensure that they are clear and concise
      - 2. Salerno: How will you ensure that you expand your role as a VC?
        - a. I am not afraid to do the things needed.
    - iv. Debate
      - 1. Tache: All of tyler's strengths are my weaknesses. The whole committee was nominated and he took on the responsibility and challenge.
    - v. Vote
      - 1. 5-0-1
- 14. Final Roll Call: 6/6
- 15. Adjournment: 12:58 PM



## **UCF Student Government**

Disability Caucus Tuesday, 12 PM 07/19/2022 SG Conference Room ZOOM <3

## Key:

P - Present A - Absent MTD - Move to Debate MTV - Move to Vote MTA- Move to Amend PP - Postpone PPI - Postpone Indefinitely GC - General Consent